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Friday 14th February 

What a busy and exciting half term we’ve had! We have all reflected on the wonderful         

opportunities our children have experienced, and if you'd like to review some of these, please 

visit our school Facebook page, where we’ve shared a PowerPoint presentation. 

This week, representatives from Year 5 and 6 boys attended the County Finals in Crewe. The team       

performed admirably, showing excellent sportsmanship and coming third overall. We are incredibly proud 

of their achievement. 

It was also lovely to see so many parents at our Spring Term parents’ meetings. We hope these meetings 

have been helpful in discussing your child’s progress, attainment and next steps. If you were unable to  

attend but would still like to meet with your child’s class teacher, please don't hesitate to get in touch. A 

huge thank you to ChaPTA for running our book fair during parents’ evening, which was a great success. 

Thanks to their efforts, we raised money and helped families access a wide range of high-quality books 

and stationery. 

On 22nd February each year, Guides and Scouts around the world take a moment to think of each other 

and express their thanks and appreciation for the international movement. This date was chosen as it 

marks the birthday of Boy Scout Founder, Lord Robert Baden-Powell, and his wife, Olave Baden-Powell, 

World Chief Guide. To celebrate, we invite children to wear their Guiding or Scouting uniform to school on 

Monday, 24th February 2025, to acknowledge the incredible work of these organisations and share it with 

others. 

We hope you all enjoy a lovely half term with your families, and we look forward to welcoming everyone 

back to school on Monday, 24th February. 

Best wishes, 

 

Mrs L Tottie 

Headteacher 

Headteacher’s Comment 

EYFS YEAR 1 Year 2 YEAR 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

97% 96% 97% 96% 97% 93% 93% 
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Safety Central Visit 

This week, Year 2 and Year 5 pupils have been on an exciting trip to Safety Central, which is an interactive 

life skills centre run by Cheshire Fire and Rescue Service. The centre runs different sessions and workshops 

for children of different year groups and ages. Both year groups had a fantastic time exploring the centre 

whilst learning how to stay safe in different contexts. 

The children in Year 5 have learnt how to prevent fires, explored road safety and looked at how to stay safe 

in the community and online. This is such an important topic for our children who are growing up in a time 

where technology is ever present and changing. 

To further explore how to keep themselves safe and well, they discussed the importance of a healthy       

lifestyle. The children took part in a range of activities including role play, hazard spotting and even went 

shopping to pick out a healthy lunch! The centre staff and teachers were all very impressed with the         

children’s behaviour and enthusiasm towards their learning. 

The Year 2 children also took a fun-filled trip to Safety Central in Lymm, where they completed the exciting 

Safety Stars programme! The children explored key safety topics, from fire safety and first aid to staying safe 

at home and in the community. Through interactive activities and engaging workshops, the children           

developed essential life skills while having lots of fun. The children explored a home, train station, park, and 

shop where they had to pick out the potential hazards as well as learning about a balanced diet from the 

items picked up in the shop. This was a fantastic hands-on experience that helped our children understand 

how to stay safe in various situations. Well done to all our budding Safety Stars! 

“The trip was good because it was really fun getting stars.” - Scarlett 

“My favourite bit was when we went into the bedroom because we had to spot what was dangerous.”           
- Heidi 

“I loved it because I got to see places I hadn’t seen before”. - Martha 

“My favourite thing was collecting the stars”. - Aurora 

“It was super fun when we were doing the shop. It was the best school trip I have ever been on.” - Harry 

“I really liked the one where went into the bedroom and getting stars.”- Fionn 
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High Performance Learning at Chapelford Village Primary School 

4 Heather 5 Ira 6 Aayrah 7 Inaaya 

8 Oliver 9 Divisha 10 Zak 11 Hannah 

12 Jack 13 Lily 14 Farrah 15 Elodie 

16 Emma 17 Kyvas 18 Ethan 19 Sienna 

20 Imogen 21 Libby 22 Will 23 Thomas S 

24 Bella       

Helpful Award Winners 

                                     Value for Spring 1 is RESPECT 

As part of the school's ambitious journey to becoming a High Performance    

Learning school, we encourage you to purchase and read this book which shows 

how you can grow the minds of your children and guide them to success both in 

school and in life.  

‘‘Children begin to understand that effort on their part can bring substantial rewards. Their 

future is in their hands and the home is at the heart of that success.' (pg. 7) 

We currently have copies of this book that as  a parent you can loan from the 

school, please ask at the school office. 

As a school, we are have adopted the High Performance Learning philosophy and framework with the aim 

of becoming a High Performance Learning School. This is a unique teaching and learning framework to 

support us in establishing an ambitious school culture. As part of this framework, we have strengthened 

the children's understanding of our school values and how to behave under the framework of 

'CHAPELFORD' and we continue to embed our school ethos to Learn, Achieve and Respect. For this half 

term in Spring 1, we will be focusing on what it means to show Respect, including to be Collaborative, 

Helpful and to Listen. Each week, we explore a different value through a school assembly, embed this 

within our classrooms through discussion and celebrate this with a weekly values award.   

In addition to focusing on our values as part of our learning around how to behave, we are also introducing 

ACPs to the children to support them in understanding how we think. In Autumn, we focused on  

Metathinking: thinking about thinking and in Spring, we are looking at Linking: connecting new learning 

with our existing knowledge and thinking outside the box.  

To support your child with developing their knowledge of linking at home, always be looking for patterns 

and consider whether you can create more links if you approximate by discussing with your child  ‘this is 

not exactly the same but it’s a bit like....’  
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Dates for your diary 

February 2025  

Friday 14th End of half term 

Monday 24th Back to School - Spring 2 

Monday 24th Rainbows, Brownies, Guides Rangers can wear their own uniform  

Monday 24th Collection of Krispy Cremes - collection will be at the school MUGA  after school 

Mon 24th, 25th, 26th  Be Dog Safe Assemblies 

Mon 24th - Fri 28th National Career Week 

Tuesday 25th Year 4 PGL Parent Meeting at 4:30pm, please enter via the main reception. 

Wednesday 26th Be Dog Safe Assembly 

Thursday 27th Year 6 SAT’s Parent Meeting at 4:30pm, please enter via the community entrance  

Friday 28th St David’s Day. Children in St David’s House can wear their own yellow clothes. 

March 2025  

Thursday 6th World Book Day 

Thursday 6th ChaPTA Family Auction Night from 4:30pm, please enter via the community entrance 

Tuesday 11th  Year 3 - Class 10 Residential to Tattenhall 

Thursday 13th  Year 4 Residential to PGL 

Thursday 6th Year 2 Gulliver’s World Parent Meeting at 4:30pm, please enter via the school office 

Monday 17th Year 3 - Class 11 and 12 Residential to Tattenhall 

Star Learners  

1 Jacob 13 Bosco 

2 Dhaya 14 Olivia 

3 Luken 15 Heidi 

4 Liliana 16 Evelyn 

5 Mila 17 Sophia M 

6 Leanne 18 Florence 

7 Liam 19 Evelyn 

8 Ira 20 Lucy 

9 Travis 21 Zohran 

10 Ayla 22 Harrison 

11 Pazu 23 Tom C 

12 Chester 24 Rosalind 

 

Always Child 

1 Kenzo 13 Noah 

2 Larshan 14 James 

3 Noah 15 Vinny 

4 Peter 16 Ming 

5 Kevin 17 Jack 

6 Billie-May 18 Rhys 

7 Isaac 19 Clement 

8 Oliver 20 Cyrus 

9 Ben 21 Leo N 

10 Isabelle 22 Sonny 

11 Eliza 23 Pyrus 

12 Ezmai 24 Ellie 
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Safe and Responsible Driving and Parking  

Unfortunately, we continue to be made aware of irresponsible and dangerous driv-
ing and parking around school at pick up and collection times.  

At Chapelford Primary School, parents/carers are very fortunate to have access to 
two car parks which support drop off and collection times. The rear carpark was assigned initially to staff 
parking, but we have kept this open to support     additional parking for our families.  

Whilst most of our families park and drive with care and consideration to the children, I would like to give 
you some reminders that will keep everybody safe.   

DO NOT park or stop on the yellow zigzags at the front of school as this restricts access to the road 
and visibility to children crossing the road and/or using the zebra crossing. You are not legally 
able to park or stop in the area.  

Only park in marked bays and not in any other area of the carpark. This causes delays and reduces the 
ability for access to pathways.  

Only park in the disabled car parking spaces if you have a valid disability badge, please display this in 
the window so staff can check if necessary. If you need to use the spaces for any other reason, 
please contact the school to discuss.  

Drive slowly in and out of the carpark and pay particular attention to children and families waiting to 
cross the zebra crossing. Stop and ensure all children are over the zebra crossing before             
continuing.  

We will continue to monitor this. We have also asked our PCSOs to continue to support in the monitoring 
this too.  

The safety of our families and children is everyone’s responsibility. Thank you for your support and         
co-operation. 

Out of School Achievements 

Congratulations and well done to…. 

Louka wanted to share what he did on Saturday morning,  he wanted to 
go litter picking to keep Chapelford clean and tidy. He said "I want to help 
the environment ".  

He does this regularly and he is very proud. 

 

 

 

 

Harriet and her netball team competed in the U10s ENG netball cup regional finals at 
the weekend against some of the best teams in the North, with a lot of hard work they 
have guaranteed themselves a place in the National finals in Essex next month. 

 

Well done to you both. 
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Can we request that children's ParentPay accounts are regularly topped up, to 

make sure the children continue to receive their school lunches and snacks. 

Free School Meals end for pupils at the end of Year 2. School lunch is £2.80 per  

person per day it to be paid via Parentpay.  

If you require more help please don’t hesitate to contact the school office on 01925 

712554 or email us on office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk 

Reminder - Once money has been put onto your child’s account this needs to be 

allocation to school meals.  

ParentPay 

Chapelford are still working with Roberts Recycling - a specialist clothing bank company to 

raise funds for school. These clothes are collected up and redistributed around the world to 

places in need. This reduces the amount of clothes that go into landfill and ChaPTA receives 

money for every  kilo donated for our children. 

The clothing bank is located outside of the Chapelford Nursey gates, o the Sainsburys                                 

car park side of our school. 

  

School menu for week beginning Monday 24th February  

is week 2 

Please be aware that we are a NUT FREE school.                                                                                                        

We have children in school with severe nut allergies, please do not send your                            

child into school with any nut related products.  

Thank you in advance. 

In line with the Governments Healthy School incitive parents are requested to  only send 

healthy snacks for their children for break and lunch time. Please ensure these items are 

low in fat and/or sugar. Thank you for your co-operation. 

School Meals 
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Please see below a copy of our new school menu. Copies of this can be downloaded from the school website, paper          

copies are available from the school office. 

When we return after half term break we will be on week 2. 
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